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March 28, 2019 
The MITRE Corporation 
ATTN: Rod Haddaway 
7515 Colshire Drive 
McLean, VA 22102 
 
 
SUBJECT: Cancelation of Solicitation number HQ0034-19-R-0011 – JASON National 
Security Research Studies 

 
Dear Mr. Rod Haddaway: 
 
Washington Headquarters Services, Acquisition Directorate (WHS/AD) is canceling the 
solicitation number HQ0034-19-R-0011 for JASON National Security Research Studies.  The 
requirement has changed from multiple studies being projected to only one study being needed 
for the Under Secretary of Defense, Research and Engineering (OUSD(R&E)).  Because we only 
have a need for one study to complete, issuing a new Indefinite Delivery/Indefinite Quantity 
(IDIQ) contract vehicle does not make economic sense at this time.   
 
A bilateral modification to extend the ordering period of the current IDIQ is enclosed with this 
letter.  Subsequent to that a request will be issued for a proposal to commission a study on 
Electronic Warfare (EW).  The current Program Management (PM) Task Order (TO) will not be 
extended, nor will a new PM TO be issued.  The EW TO will combine the program management 
elements needed to support this specific EW study as well as the execution of the study itself.  It 
is currently anticipated that the study will take place in the National Capital Region.  
 
It is not the Government’s intent to cancel the Spring Meeting.  However we understand that the 
agenda and the purpose of the meeting will be impacted in light of this decision.   
 
We appreciate all the time and resources that it took to propose for this solicitation.  If you have 
any questions please contact Ms. Marge Niedzwicz at 703-545-3235 or email her at 
marge.a.niedzwicz.civ@mail.mil.   
 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Sharon A. Hilton 
      Contracting Officer 
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